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   Member’s News 
 

Haydn and Julie Beeken would like to announce 

that their daughter Helen is expecting her first 

baby on 15th September this year. 

Congratulations from Act wo. 

 

Hilary McMaster is looking for a house to rent 

within 10 miles of Lincoln with 4 bedrooms and 2 

reception rooms if anyone knows of such a 

property email us in and I will pass it on . 

Diary Dates  

Sunday 4th January 2015 

2pm to 3pm – Panto Tickets on sale 

Thurs 15th & Thurs 22nd January 2015  

8pm – 9.30pm – Auditions for 1940’s Wartime band night 

Weds 28th to Sat 31st January 2015 

Pantomime – Sinbad The Sailor 

Saturday 28th March 2015 

1940’s Wartime band night 
 

Please see attached articles for details 

 

Act Two’s Vision 

Our vision – for Act Two to be an integral part  of the the community, with 

an active  social side for our members and develop  local talent, as well as 

to entertain all who come and watch us! 

Merry Christmas and Happy new year to everyone! Here is the latest Act Two newsletter to 

continue to keep you all in touch with what is going on i the world of Act Two. As part of this 

please send news, reviews and anything which you feel may be of interest and you would like to 

be included on the next newsletter to :                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

john.kirsopp@sanofi.com 

                                                 

 The deadline to send anything to me for the next newsletter is : Friday 6
th

 February2014 

 



S O I A  C L U B  

 

          Act Two Theatre Company   

         Presents 

Pantomime – Sinbad The Sailor 
 

 
 

Wednesday 28th January to Saturday 31st January 2015 

Bassingham School Hall (LN5 9HQ)  

Tickets on sales on :  

Sunday 4th January, 2pm to 3pm, Bassingham School Social area 

After this:  

 Hicksons Spar, Bassingham  

 Greens, Bassingham  

 Hammond Hall – (Tel 789758 & speak to Roger Hales) 

 

Ticket Prices 

Weds, Thurs evening, Saturday Matinee - £7.50 (Concessions £5) 

Friday & Saturday evening £7.50, no concessions 

 

GET YOUR TICKETS WITHOUT DELAY – DON’T RISK MISSING OUT!  

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.marvunapp.com/Appendix4/sinbadvoyages.htm&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=tc4zVIi7MITdao-MgrAP&ved=0CBgQ9QEwAQ&usg=AFQjCNG7Y0vqMmUg0EuvkzatU2gH-hex_w
http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://sara.theellisschool.org/worldciv/museum2009/eleanorak/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=J9EzVM3cAsLXPJKbgcgI&ved=0CDIQ9QEwDg&usg=AFQjCNFPtuKNGd8cUgjPc1HiGJXTEqfOww
http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.lazybeescripts.co.uk/Pantomimes/Sinbad_The_Sailor.htm&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=J9EzVM3cAsLXPJKbgcgI&ved=0CCgQ9QEwCQ&usg=AFQjCNEsV-oE2RCc-JzeX3serLH7GXvxSQ
https://www.google.co.uk/url?url=https://www.mycomicshop.com/search?TID=22061341&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=tc4zVIi7MITdao-MgrAP&ved=0CCAQ9QEwBQ&usg=AFQjCNFikugsMlTEwzSd6VU3m0Fq8zOaRA
http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.moviepostershop.com/sinbad-the-sailor-movie-poster-1947&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=bdEzVMbkO8rjO63lgYAC&ved=0CB4Q9QEwBDgU&usg=AFQjCNFwVkOegiH9PhwKnzBPV6w2k6fu7A
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Who killed the Duchess? Van Helsing interrogates the potential murderers 

The annual meeting of Scream gets underway 

Murder Mystery – Dial M for Monster  
 

Congratulations to everyone involved in another fabulous Murder Mystery 

evening – The cast, catering & waiting staff, front of house and everyone else 

involved in making this such a successful production! Brilliant and thankyou!! 

 



S E Q U O I A  C L U B   
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We hope you have all enjoyed the latest edition of the Act Two newsletter – don’t forget to send  

              in your news, views and info, any ideas for trips or social events – this newsletter is only as what 

goe         goes into it, so get busy and send it to us and if you think anyone else would be interested then                   

a             please, pass it on and let’s get a few more new members involved!   See you in 2015 

Local Village Shows 
 

As we mentioned in edition 12 of the newsletter  we now have an exhibition stand and the plan 

is to attend as many local village shows, coffee mornings etc…. in order to promote the activities 

of Act Two theatre company. The reasons for this are numerous but include: 
 

 Recruitment of new talent – both acting and backstage/technical 

 Promote our commitment and benefit to the local community 

 Advertise our shows 
 

We had a stand at the Bassingham show which was highly successful and we recruited a number 

of new people, young and old, who wanted to audition for shows or join junior drama, made an 

impact on our existing ‘fanbase’ (With many positive comments about how great our shows are), 

and more people within the area now know that we exist. 
 

Please let us know about any of these shows that we could attend, and even better, please 

volunteer to man the stand if possible. Costumes are available and the stand can be picked up 

from my house with albums full of photographs, new and old. 

  

Act Two Junior Drama 

 
It is very important that our junior drama group experience as 

many different elements of theatre as possible. Huge thanks to 

Sharon Laughton for arranging trips to two local productions for 

our junior drama group: ‘The Wizard of Oz’ at the Terry O’Toole 

Theatre on Friday 12
th

 December and ‘Alice in Winter 

Wonderland’ at LPAC on Sunday 14
th

 December. 
 

I know that everyone who went along to these productions had a 

fabulous time & look forward to more similar trips in the future! 

 


